WARRINGTON COMMUNITY GIRLS



Newsletter Issue 01

The important news to start with is that for the 2024 season, the club will be rebranded as Warrington Girls' Community Rugby League FC, there will be a new match kit, new training kit and the option to buy branded accessories (Sliders, Water Bottles, Umbrellas & Rucksacks).

We are delighted to be continuing with our longstanding relationship with Crosfields and will again be playing all of our home games and using the facilities at Crosfields for summer training. Winter training will return on the 4G at Victoria Park.



As per the posts on Spond, we are actively recruiting new coaches for the U13s and Open Age teams after Libby and Tallulah stepped down at the end of last season and restarting with our Open Age team for the upcoming 2024 season.

We are sure you will join us in thanking, Libby & Tallulah for all their hard work and dedication in helping the girls to achieve so much on and off the pitch.

We also want to thank both Paul & John (Under 16 Lunas) who have also decided to step down as coaches this season, your commitment to the club and the development of girls rugby goes without saying and we are again thank for everything you have done.



We are also looking to recruit Team Managers for the U11s, U13s and U16s - if you want to take on the role or know of somebody who does, please get in touch with Nikki Osborne.

From a Senior Management Team there have been some changes and there will be new appointments, which will be announced soon on Spond, so you are aware, Gary Meacham (Chairman), Nikki Whalley (Welfare Officer) and Paul Humphries (Head Coach) have all stepped down in recent weeks. Again, we are sure you will all join us in thanking them for their hard work and commitment to the club over the past five years, they have all been instrumental in building Warrington Wolves Girls and for this we are grateful for all of their efforts, guidance and support, we wish them all well with their future endeavours.

New kit incoming

We are delighted to confirm that we have sold every sponsorship place for the new kit and that all monies are in the bank, we are working on the final points and sponsorship placements ahead of the match kit and training kit reveal. We want to thank everyone who helped to gain kit sponsorship as this was a huge club effort, well done!

There is a lot to look forward too and be excited about as we head into 2024, a new community club, new badge, new kit, and for some team's, new faces, but still with a desire and commitment for rugby to be accessible to every girl in our community.

We have partnered up with Decathlon who have donated vouchers to the club for essential sports equipment and are also offering each registered player a shop discount card, the card entitles you to 10% off. Further details will be confirmed once we have the registration information from Decathlon.





As happens at the end of every season, some of our fabulous volunteers move on, the club and more so your teams will miss you dearly, our thanks to Dave Hatton, Zoe Hatton, Jo Blythe, Christine Roberts & Becci Nichols.

All team structures/volunteers for 2024 will be confirmed ahead of the new season, thank you to all those who have already volunteered, if you want to discuss a position within your aligned team or the wider club, then please get in touch, either directly to Nikki Osborne or via the club email account warringtongirlsrl@gmail.com

Dates for your diary

- Presentation evenings take place this week on Friday, November 3rd for the U11s and U13s and Saturday November 4th for the U14s and U16s.

- Winter training starts at Victoria Park on the following dates:
 - o Monday, November 13th, 8pm-9pm -U15s and U16s
 - o Friday, November 17th, 6pm-7pm -U11s and U12s
 - o Friday, November 17th, 7pm-8pm U13s and U14s
 - o Sunday, November 19th , 12pm 1pm Open Age (Yr12)
- EA Fitness sessions Wednesday 15th November
 - o U 15s 6pm
 - o U 16s 7pm (Open Age can join this session also)
- There is a £2 per player charge to use the gym.
- · Our U-16s have games scheduled against an Australian touring team over the winter break:
 - o U16's v Wanderers, Sunday, December 10th, at TBC. KO 10.30am.
 - o U16's v Wanderers A, Tuesday, January 9th, at TBC, KO 6.15pm.
 - o U16's v Wanderers B, Tuesday, January 9th, at TBC, KO 7.30pm.

It would great to see as many of you down there to cheer on the girls and give our visitors a warm welcome. Final details for the venue are being confirmed and will be communicated ASAP.

Christmas break



Last Training sessions before the Christmas break will be

- o Friday 15th December U11s/U12s/U13s & U14s
- o Sunday 17th December Open Age
- o Monday 18th December U15s & U16s.

Training to resume in the new year, w/c 5th January 2024



We are looking at options for club fundraising, this will be a focus throughout the season, please get in touch if you have any suggestions/ideas?

We are planning to do a minimum of three newsletters each year; these will be pre-season, mid-season & end of season. If you have any suggestions for content then please get in touch.

If there are any questions you would like answered by the committee, please e-mail them to warringtongirlsrl@gmail.com

Thanks to everyone for your continued support Warrington Girls CRLFC